
 Town of Dudley 
Board of Selectmen, Highway and Cemetery Commissioners
Finance Appropriation and Advisory Committee

Thursday, April 11, 2024 @ 6:30pm
Dudley Municipal Complex
71 West Main Street, Dudley, MA  01571

Room 321A

Approved 4/22/2024

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.
a. Open Public Meeting, Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm. The Chairman stated that this meeting is being recorded. 
In attendance were the Honorable John Marsi, the Honorable Mark Landry, Honorable Jason Johnson and the Honorable Steven Sullivan.   Also present were Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator and Michelle Jervis, Assistant Town Administrator.  The Honorable Kerry Cyganiewicz arrived at 7:25PM. 
b. New Business:
Spring Town Meeting Warrant – Overview and Discussion – Mr. Ruda stated that the warrant is still in draft form but would like to go over several articles.  Article 4 is to Authorize Revolving Funds.  It is a housekeeping article, and the spending limits are capped.  These funds are used for revenue in and expenses out.  We cannot stockpile these accounts.  Article 5 is sponsored by the Water/Sewer Commissioners to transfer from retained earnings to true up the cost for Webster treatment plant.   Any questions should be directed to the Commissioners.  Article 6 is an unpaid bill also from Retained Earnings from Water/Sewer.  Article 7 is also an unpaid bill from a prior year to Boston Mutual in the amount of $10,382.25.  This will come out of Free Cash.  Article 8 is to vote to appropriate $60,000 for a new police cruiser.  It is the admin car and it was met with the approval of the Capital Improvement Planning Committee.  That will come out of Free Cash.  Article 9 is the annual salary increases for the two elected officers, Town Clerk and Treasurer/Collector.  Any elected officials need salary increases approved by Town Meeting.  Article 10 are merit increases for non-union personnel in the amount of $19,839.  Funds will come out of Free Cash.  Article 11 is the mandatory dam inspections.  We have one grant approved to breach Carpenter Pond Dam.  We recently heard there is another dam that is non-compliant and will need to be repaired.  We have 11 dams in town so the cost for dam inspections would be $25,000.  Currently the Free Cash balance is approximately $150,000.  Article 12 is sponsored by the Planning Board and will be deferred to them for explanation.  Article 13 is to approve and accept St. Anthony Road as a public town way.  We are awaiting the metes and bounds from the engineer, and we hope this can be done.  Article 14 is sponsored by the Board of Selectmen to install a Waterline Easement on Eagle Drive.  The town borrowed for regulatory costs/compliance under MassDEP and has installed POET systems to mitigate PFAS in private water systems affected by PFAS contamination. These systems must be maintained and checked by our engineers.   Gentex Optics has also been mandated due to contaminants and we are sharing the costs.  This is a very expensive to the town and we are seeking to install waterlines by an easement and seeking grant funding for this purpose.  All the lines would be going to houses and residents would not need to pay for hook up.  Article 15 is sponsored by the Historical Commission to amend the property known as the Dye House Property located on Ardlock Place to be used for a municipal parkland.  Steven Sullivan asked about questions he would like to ask to Mr. Bazinet, Chairman of the Historical Commission.  We will invite Mr. Bazinet to a future meeting.  Article 16 is sponsored by the Police Department – Solicitor Bylaw as well as Article 17 – Noise Bylaw.  Article 18 is a Citizens Petition and will be reviewed by Town Counsel.  Mr. Ruda stated that Town Counsel cannot rewrite the petition article and can’t change the wording on the Warrant.  Chairman Cyganiewicz arrived at 7:25pm.  Article 24 is also a Citizens Petition Article to form an Audit Committee.  There is a lot of text and would like everyone to read it.  Michael Mayotte suggested that we consider having an audit committee as a subcommittee of the FAA.  The only thing he questions is the legality of an audit committee picking an auditor and giving them the scope of services.  Mark Landry stated that DOR/DLS has begun their audit on the town and feels the article be tabled to the fall, At that time we’ll know if there is a problem or not.  Steven Sullivan stated that the petitioner was quite firm that he was going to get the State Auditor involved and he feels the town was proactive getting the DOR involved.  All agreed there are many questions that need to be addressed.  
FY25 Budget Review – DCRSD – Superintendent Steve Lamarche attended the meeting along with School Committee Chair Cathleen Carmignani.  John Marsi, speaking as our State Rep, stated that the Cherry Sheet was just released.  More funds to the school for per pupil, which is very positive.  On March 25th the FAA asked for revenue estimates and they are needed for the final assessment.  Mr. Lamarche stated that the House Ways and Means transportation did not bump up but the increase per pupil from $30/per pupil to $104/per pupil will help with the final number.  The School Committee will be meeting on April 24th.  Mr. Marsi stated that Chapter 70 needs to be fixed and he is working on it.  We can handle the schools budget this year, with the hope that the debt exclusion figure on the school roofs will pass.  But next year will be challenging.  
c. Adjournment
Jason Johnson motioned to adjourn at 8:00pm.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous vote by Board of Selectmen and FAA. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Michelle Jervis

Assistant Town Administrator

Cc:  documents discussed or/and voted on:

                           Draft of warrant
                           Budget Overviews, budget line item.
[Signature Page to Vote of the Board of Selectmen]


